MINUTES OF THE HEP-SCD BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MEETING
May 24, 2021
The meeting of the Hudson Essex Passaic Soil Conservation District was held remotely via ZOOM.  In accordance with the Open Public Meeting Act, advance notice was given to the press (The Star Ledger and Herald News newspapers) and posted.  The meeting was also advertised on HEP’s website.
The public meeting was called to order by Chairperson Matt Ward at 7:13 p.m.
Members and public participating were as follows:  Supervisors Matt Ward, Mario Tridente, Gray Russell, Jerry Flach and Elizabeth Hite Vollavanh; Glen Van Olden, Director; staff members Fran Aguirre and Janet Rekesius; and Dr. Amy Rowe, Environmental and Resource Management Agent for Essex and Passaic Counties.
A moment of silence was observed for all victims and those affected by the worldwide COVID-19 pandemic.
MINUTES
The minutes from the April 26, 2021 public meeting were reviewed.  M/M Gray Russell, M/S Mario Tridente and passed unanimously to accept the minutes.
TREASURER’S REPORT

Glen reviewed HEP’s Treasurer’s Report and banking accounts for the month of April 2021.  M/M Elizabeth Hite Vollavanh, M/S Gray Russell and passed unanimously to accept the Treasurer’s Report as presented.  

SOIL EROSION AND SEDIMENT CONTROL PLANS

Glen Van Olden reviewed the Soil Erosion and Sediment Control (SESC) Plans certified in April 2021.  M/M Jerry Flach, M/S Elizabeth Hite Vollavanh and passed unanimously to accept all actions taken on all SESC Plans certified in the month of April 2021. 
Requests for Withdrawal/Denial:
218-P-4636 Delawanna Associates, Clifton






221-E-6077 Parking Deck Demo, Caldwell

M/M Gray Russell, M/S Mario Tridente and passed unanimously to only have one vote for both projects.  M/M Jerry Flach, M/S Gray Russell and passed unanimously to approve the withdrawals/denials of both projects. 

EXTENSION -
Dr. Amy Rowe, Environmental & Resource Management Agent
Rutgers Cooperative Extension (RCE)
Activities/Webinars
4/21
Sustainable Living:  It’s Easier than You Think
4/22
Preventing Food Waste at Home
4/23
Spring Tips for Sustainable Landscaping
5/5

Environmental Impacts of Food Waste
5/14
4-H Farm Tour
· USDA Composting Pilot grant with City of Paterson – meeting bi-weekly with the city to determine the best practices for reducing food waste.  Demonstration project will be in the fall at the earliest.
· EPA Environmental Education grant with City of Paterson - making videos and educational materials for Paterson 3-4th graders at Phillips Academy in Paterson. 
Website:  https://patersongrowhealthy.rutgers.edu/
· Working with Sustainable Jersey on Food Waste Actions for Schools as part of a NJDEP grant. Rutgers is subcontractor.
· Wayne Public Schools waste audit - on hold until schools are in-person again.

· Rutgers Environmental Stewards statewide on-line class will be wrapping up 6/8/21.

· Working on bringing the Rutgers Organic Land Care course online, a very slow process.

· Earth Day Every Day spring series started 3/8/21 on Monday nights at 6:30.  

Website:  https://envirostewards.rutgers.edu/Earth-Day.html
Rutgers is beginning to open up and small, in-person, outdoor programming is allowed.
USDA/NRCS –
Jill Ott, District Conservationist, USDA/NRCS – awaiting assignment?



Rosalynd Orr, Acting District Conservationist, USDA/NRCS – absent

CORRESPONDENCE /NEWS
New Jersey Association of Conservation Districts (NJACD) Regional Supervisor Meetings
The Regional Supervisors Meetings were conducted virtually on Tuesday, May 11th, with the Northern meeting starting at 6:00 p.m.  Chairperson Ward asked the supervisors for their comments regarding the meeting.  Jerry Flach thought the remote meeting was efficient and informed that, subsequent to the meeting, she received a call from Louise Davis, NJACD President, wanting to learn about HEP’s urban agriculture program.  Gray Russell questioned the representation from other SCDs.  HEP was the only district who had all supervisors and the manager participating.  Chairperson Ward commented that he was glad the Regional Meeting was virtual but that the NJ State Conservation Conference/Meeting to be held in November 2021 may be an in-person event.  Mr. Ward would like Glen Van Olden to contact Frank Minch to find out the date and information about the Conference.  Glen commented that HEP had received a thank-you note from Louise Davis along with a small gift of saltwater taffy and chocolate, both products made in New Jersey.
COVID-19 NJ Updates and Changes
On 5/13/21 Glen Van Olden polled all the NJ SCDs regarding their COVID staffing schedules and in-person meetings and, in an e-mail dated 5/14/21, reported his findings to the HEP Board of Supervisors.  Most SCDs remain closed to the public.  Larger districts are rotating in-office staff but smaller districts have full in-office staff.  Most districts have had in-person Board meetings.  In October 2020, HEP purchased “Remote PC” so employees could work from home.  While most districts remain closed to the public, eventually all NJ SCDs will have to fully open.
In an e-mail dated 5/26/2021, Frank Minch informed NJ SCD district managers that state agencies would continue to be required to follow the masking and social distancing requirements outlined in Executive Order No. 242:  all individuals shall continue to wear face coverings in indoor workplaces that are not “indoor public spaces,” subject only to exceptions that have previously existed, such as when employees are at distanced workstations or in their own offices, and shall continue to maintain six feet of distance from others to the maximum extent possible, except in the circumstances described.  Additionally, state agencies would need to continue to follow the other protocols outlined in Executive Order No. 192, such as health screenings of employees. 
CHAPTER 251
Stop Work Orders (SWO)
Millburn:
30 Deer Path, Block 4803, Lot 19 



Soil Disturbance exceeding 5,000 sq. feet with no SESC plan certification
Paterson:
34, 36, & 38 No. 7th St.; Block 6; Lots 35 & 36


Soil Disturbance exceeding 5,000 sq. feet with no SESC plan certification
Camp Veritans – Mulch Dumping Complaint
The district received a complaint regarding the dumping of large quantities of mulch at 225 Pompton Road at Mountain Ave., Block 64, Lot 3, in Haledon, NJ.  Glen advised Camp Veritans and suggested removing the large volume of materials or submitting an SESC application.
SSCC Chapter 251 Activity January -March 2021
Glen presented and discussed the SSCC’s Chapter 251 report for NJ SCDs for the third quarter of fiscal year 2021.  
Fee Schedule Amendments – Preliminary Findings
Glen Van Olden informed on his and Janet Rekesius’ preliminary findings regarding the adequacy of HEP’s current fees.  Small single/two family projects (Categories A1 & A2) and smaller commercial projects (Category C) are exhausting their inspection fees before the three and a half-year certification period is over.  Larger commercial and demo/grading/road projects (Categories C & D) have more professional oversight than smaller private projects and the fees seem to be sufficient.  Chairperson Ward would like an analysis performed.  He would also like Glen to investigate if any SCDs have recently requested and received fee increases.  Glen also advised that the current $50 fee for “Request for Determination of Ch.251 Non-Applicability” (formerly known as Exemption) is insufficient as the labor hours expended exceed the fee received.
GENERAL BUSINESS

Security Direct Proposal – Alarm Communicator Upgrades
Frank Berman of Security Direct performed a service call on 4/30/2021 to check the security alarm’s phone line which had not been functioning for over one month.  He advised getting Comcast out to check the line.  He also advised that the Verizon POTS lines HEP was using for the security alarm would soon be obsolete.  He recommended upgrading to a commercial UL Fire Cellular Communicator and Alarm Net Cellular Communicator upgrade.  He provided an estimate of $1,626.03.  M/M Jerry Flach, M/S Gray Russell and passed unanimously to install these upgrades.  

Supervisor Nominations
Glen advised that Jerry Flach’s and Elizabeth Hite Vollavanh’s Supervisor Re-Nomination forms were sent to Frank Minch and will be voted on at the 6/14/21 NJ SSCC meeting.  Chairperson Ward thanked both Jerry and Elizabeth for the service already provided and for their future efforts.

Nicholas Chaballa - Resignation
HEP’s SESC inspector/reviewer, Nick Chaballa, resigned from his position today, 5/24/21.  His last day with HEP will be 6/4/2021.  Nick accepted a position with the Somerset/Union SCD.  In an effort to replace Nick, Glen will ask Morris SCD and Bergen SCD for any applicant resumes they may have.  There was discussion of broadening HEP’s search for future job candidates to include local community groups, non-profit agencies and county administrators.  
SSCC/NJDA - Absent
The next meeting of the SSCC is scheduled for 6/14/2021.
PUBLIC COMMENT
None 
M/M Jerry Flach, M/S Mario Tridente and passed unanimously to close the public portion of the meeting.

CLOSING COMMENTS

There was discussion regarding the next Board of Supervisors Meeting scheduled for 6/28/21.  All the supervisors, with the exception of Elizabeth Hite Vollavanh, opined that the meeting should be conducted via ZOOM.  Chairperson Ward wants the entire HEP staff to participate in the meeting.  Due to the lengthy agenda anticipated, the meeting will start at 6:30 p.m.  Fran Aguirre will readvertise the meeting due to the change in start time.
ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, M/M Jerry Flach, M/S Gray Russell and passed unanimously to adjourn the meeting at 9:02 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,








Jerry Flach







Secretary
MEETING NOTICE
The next meeting will be held virtually via ZOOM on Monday,
June 28, 2021 at 6:30 p.m.
Join Zoom Meeting 

https://zoom.us/j/99120815239?pwd=c1poc3lqZzMxWUpUcnp5SFJiT1dZQT09

Meeting ID: 991 2081 5239 

Passcode: 243274 

One tap mobile 

+19292056099,,99120815239#,,,,*243274# US (New York) 

+13017158592,,99120815239#,,,,*243274# US (Washington DC) 

Dial by your location 

        +1 929 205 6099 US (New York) 

        +1 301 715 8592 US (Washington DC) 

        +1 312 626 6799 US (Chicago) 

        +1 669 900 6833 US (San Jose) 

        +1 253 215 8782 US (Tacoma) 

        +1 346 248 7799 US (Houston) 

Meeting ID: 991 2081 5239 

Passcode: 243274 

Find your local number: https://zoom.us/u/ay5KFEfyd
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